




 
 
 
 
 
 

MST HIGHLIGHTS 
Board of Directors Meeting 

July 8, 2024 

RECOGNIZED JULY EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH  
The MST Board adopted Resolution 2025-01 recognizing Barry Lee, Operations 
Supervisor, as the July 2024 Employee of the Month for his outstanding contribution to 
MST and to the entire community. 

25 YEARS OF SERVICE 
The MST Board recognized Steven Alexander, Coach Operator, and Rex Sacayanan, 
Coach Operator for 25 years of service and their outstanding dedication and 
contribution to MST and to the entire community 
 
MST STAFF APPRECIATION FOR NATIONAL SAFETY MONTH BBQ EVENTS 
The MST Board recognized staff for their participation in National Safety Month and the 
MST BBQ events. 
 
ADOPTED RESOLUTION OF APPRECIATION FOR MST LEADERSHIP 
The MST Board adopted Resolution 2025-02 in appreciation for MST leadership by 
Director Anna Velazquez and thanked her for the many achievements she made as 
Chair of the MST Board of Directors from July 2022 – June 2024. 
 
RECEIVED FY 2025-206 MST COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS 
The MST Board received FY 2025-2026 MST committee assignments. 

MOBILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE APPOINTMENT 
The MST Board appointed Aimee Fuller-Cuda to the Mobility Advisory Committee for a 
3-year term. 

HYDROGEN UPGRADES AND MICROGRID DESIGN 
The MST Board directed staff to amend the approved FY 2025 Capital Improvement 
Program to include the Hydrogen Upgrade and Microgrid Design Project in the amount 
of $2,810,220, and authorized the General Manager/CEO, or their designee to execute  
a contract with Kimley-Horn and Associates for Hydrogen Upgrades and Microgrid 
Design for a total cost not to exceed $839,172, 



CONTRACT TRANSPORTATION REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS SCHEDULE  
The MST Board received a schedule of actions for issuing a Request for Proposals 
(RFP) and awarding a contract for MST’s paratransit, On Call, and other fixed-route 
public transit services. 

SOUTH COUNTY CIRCULATOR BUS STOP CONSTRUCTION 
The MST Board authorized the General Manager/CEO, or their designee to execute a 
contract with the Don Chapin Company, Inc. for construction on the South County 
circulator bus stops in the cities of Gonzales and Soledad in an amount not to exceed 
$567,676. 
 
SURF! BUSWAY AND BUS RAPID TRANSIT PROJECT 
The MST Board received an update on the SURF! Busway and Bus Rapid Transit 
Project. 

ADOPTED MST’S STORAGE, DISTRIBUTION AND ADMINISTRATION OF 
NALOXONE POLICY 
The MST Board adopted MST’s Storage, Distribution and Administration of Naloxone 
(Narcan) Policy. 
 
ADOPTED MST’S WORKPLACE VIOLENCE PREVENTION PLAN AND POLICY 
The MST Board adopted MST’s Workplace Violence Prevention Plan and Policy. 
 
RECEIVED EAST GARRISON HOA TRANSIT FUNDING INFORMATION 
The MST Board received information on the existing transit funding responsibilities for 
the East Garrison Homeowners’ Association (HOA). 
 
RECEIVED YORK STUDENT MST RIDERSHIP REPORT 
The MST Board received a report on MST youth and college ridership conducted by a 
York School student. 
 
NEXT MST BOARD MEETING 
The next regular MST Board meeting is scheduled for September 9, 2024. 
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TRANSPORTATION AGENCY FOR MONTEREY COUNTY 
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HIGHLIGHTS 

June 26, 2024 

TAMC Board Approves Process to Amend Measure X Maintenance of Effort 
Calculation Provision 

The TAMC Board of Directors approved starting the process to amend the Measure X Ordinance 
to update the Maintenance of Effort calculation for Sand City. The approval comes at the 
request of Sand City, which has not met their Maintenance of Effort requirement due to what 
the City believes is a calculation based on incorrect data. The request to modify the Measure X 
Ordinance on behalf of Sand City received approval from the Measure X Citizens Oversight 
Committee in April 2024.   

The purpose of Measure X Maintenance of Effort requirement is to ensure that no general 
funds previously used for transportation are shifted to other uses and then backfilled with 
Measure X funds. Since fiscal year 2019/20, Sand City has not been able to meet this 
requirement and their Measure X distributions have been withheld. This request for a 
modification would allow the City to regain compliance.  

In Measure X, Maintenance of Effort is based on the larger of a jurisdiction’s average of 
expenditures from fiscal years 2010/11, 2011/12 and 20212/13 or their transportation 
expenditures from fiscal year 2016/17, adjusted annually for inflation. This resulted in Sand 
City’s Maintenance of Effort requirement being calculated as $537,776. By comparison, other 
smaller cities in Monterey County (Del Rey Oaks, King City, Gonales, and Greenfield) have 
significantly lower Maintenance of Effort requirements ranging from $0 to $63,948.   

Due to a large difference between what the City receives in Measure X revenues ($39,000 
annually) versus what they are required to spend to remain complaint, and because their 
Measure X Maintenance of Effort may have been calculated incorrectly, TAMC staff has been 

http://www.tamcmonterey.org/
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open to finding a solution that would bring the City back into compliance, including modifying 
the Maintenance of Effort requirement for the City.  

The Measure X Transportation Safety and Investment Plan Policies describe the process for an 
amendment to the Measure X ordinance: 

1. Review and recommendation from the Measure X Citizens Oversight Committee; 

2. A 45-day comment period; 

3. A noticed public hearing; and 

4. Approval from the Transportation Agency Board by a 2/3 vote and by a simple majority 
weighted vote based upon population.  

With the approval to proceed from the Board of Directors at the June 26 meeting, the public 
hearing and consideration to adopt an ordinance amendment will be held at the TAMC Board 
meeting on August 28, 2024.  

Monterey Bay Drone, Automation, and Robotics Technology (MBDART)  

Following a presentation on the Monterey Bay Drone, Automation, and Robotics Technology 
(MB DART) initiative, the TAMC Board of Directors authorized the agency’s Executive Director 
to submit a federal funding application for the US Department of Transportation Strengthening 
Mobility and Revolutionizing Transportation (SMART) grant program on behalf of the MB DART 
California Coastal Transportation Aerial Support for Resiliency Project initiative.   

MB DART has worked in partnership with UC Santa Cruz and the Monterey Bay Economic 
Partnership (MBEP) to establish the Monterey Bay Tech Hub. The Tech Hub has a mission of 
serving Monterey, Santa Cruz, and San Benito counties by convening stakeholders across 
academia, community-based organizations, civic leaders, industry manufacturers, labor, and 
public servants to create a world-class ecosystem for job creation and the realization of these 
new advanced aviation technologies in this region.  

For certain transportation funding opportunities to advance funding for the infrastructure 
elements of their plans, MB DART needs a regional transportation agency, such as TAMC, as a 
partner in that grant application. It is under these circumstances that the Transportation 
Agency’s Board of Directors authorized TAMC to apply for this federal funding on behalf of MB 
DART. For more information about MB DART, please see: https://montereybaydart.org/. 

https://montereybaydart.org/
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